Michael Gurstein, Ph..D. 
Statement Concerning IGF MAG

I first became aware of the issues concerning Internet Governance through an on-going participation in the discussions concerning Civil Society participation in the Geneva and Tunis rounds of the WSIS.  My participation in these discussions was based in a concern that there be opportunities for inclusion of grassroots users, practitioners and ICT4D activists in these processes. This in turn was anchored in my own experience as an ICT4D practitioner in support of economic and social development in a highly marginalized region of Canada. This experience led me to understand the very significant role that policy played in either enabling or restricting the developmental opportunities provided by ICT and that those closest to those processes were only infrequently given the opportunity to contribute to policy making in these areas. I continue to maintain an active role in these processes through Board level participation at the local, national and global levels and also through a more recent and intensive involvement with activities in support of ICT4D use by Indigenous Peoples.

In addition my professional interests as a teacher and as a researcher have for some time focused on issues concerning the role of users and particularly community based users in the development of the Knowledge Economy and Knowledge Societies.  In this respect I have been a leader in promoting the study and teaching of a community based approach to ICTs and I would bring to the MAG a background in research, research planning and teaching/training in ICT4D issues including in Developed and Less Developed Countries and for Indigenous Peoples. Also, as a researcher I have been very involved in issues concerning e-Governance including local e-Governance and would bring to the MAG an awareness and sensitivity towards the issues arising from this area of risk and opportunity.   
